Salford City Council - Record of Decision
I, Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J(a)(i), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby:
(i)
approve the entering into an Early Works Agreement, in relation to the BSF Phase 2 Grouped School PFI Scheme, with S&W TLP Education Partnership Limited, the Local Education Partnership (LEP) responsible for delivering BSF in Salford; and 

(ii)
authorise the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services to approve and sign the final version of the EWA, which will be developed in conjunction with the BSF Legal Advisers and the LEP.

The reasons are to retain the current programme for the Phase 2 schools and ensure compliance with standard form PFI contractual positions, as required by Partnerships for Schools (PfS).
Options considered and rejected were not to enter into the Early Works Agreement.

Assessment of Risk: Without the approval to enter into an Early Works Agreement, the Phase 2 programme would not be maintained, which would have serious implications on the affordability of the scheme.
Source of funding: The Salford BSF programme will be funded by Government grant, City Council revenue contribution, schools budget contributions, third party receipts, capital receipts, supported and unsupported borrowing.
Legal advice: Supplied by Addleshaw Goddard, BSF Legal Advisers.
Financial advice: Supplied by Chris Mee, Group Accountant (BSF / PFI), Tel: 0161 778 0434

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:  The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.

Contact Officer: 
Sue Wilkinson, tel: 0161 778 0228
	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Corporate Issues Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed



Dated:



This decision was published on 16th August,2011
This decision will come in force on 23rd August, 2011






